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In November 2021, our community is returning to
normal gradually with the recent stabilization of the
COVID-19 pandemic. It is my pleasure to present
you the fifth Issue of Voluntary Building Assessment
Scheme (VBAS) e-Newsletter.

The Year of 2020 and 2021 were challenging but
fruitful years to VBAS. Despite the unprecedented
COVID-19, the building assessment of the VBAS has
been kept moving forward. | am delighted to see that
the number of buildings already joined or committed to
join VBAS has reached 308 in last month. Meanwhile,
115 buildings have been successfully certified amongst
which 47 buildings were newly certified in these
two years. Assessment for some other participating
buildings are almost completed as well. | am confident
that more buildings will be certified in coming year.

VBAS is keeping abreast with the time. We continue
to review and refine the implementation details to
suit the social needs. Various new enhancement
measures have, therefore, been implemented lately.
For example, the HKQBA Panel (the Panel) recently
resolved to allow single-owned buildings in mixed
development to join VBAS separately. In 2020, the
Panel resolved having the “Holders of PMP (Tier 1)
formal License” to be added as a new class of the
qualified professionals for VBAS Assessor (List 2B).
Through these measures, | envisage the culture
of voluntary building assessment would be further
enhanced with more buildings joining VBAS and more
Building Professionals being registered as VBAS
Assessors.

Taking this opportunity, | would also like to extend my
heartfelt gratitude to all Panel and its Sub-Committees
Members for their continuous support, guidance and
invaluable opinions given to the Panel Secretariat from
time to time. Their dedication and professionalism have
underpinned the success of VBAS.

Finally, my sincere wishes to all our readers to stay
healthy and happy!



